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Hazard Who could be 
harmed and how 

All controls required How controls will 
be checked 

Confirmed all in 
place or further 
action required 

Risk of exposure to 
Covid-19 virus - 
Ventilation 
 

Staff,  contractors 
and attendees 

• The capacity for the Guildhall Council Chamber for all attendees 
(including members of the public) has been calculated to be 
maximum of 30 people to accommodate 2 m social distancing. 

• Improvements in ventilation permits up to an additional 30 
attendees.  Members of the public will be advised to follow Covid 
safety recommendations. If 2m social distancing cannot be 
maintained then face coverings should continue to be worn and 
should only be removed when addressing the meeting. 

• The actions taken to maximise ventilation in the Guildhall Council 
Chamber includes: 
o The removal of internal casement secondary glazing windows. 
o Large casement windows will be opened. 
o Pedestal fans - positioned in each of the wing areas and along 

the back wall behind the pillars, maximum speed and 
modulation setting. 

o High level doors and window - the double doors to the high 
level galleries and the gallery corridor window will be opened. 

Security staff will be 
available to ensure 
numbers are not 
exceeded.   
Staff will ensure 
windows are open 
and fans switched 
on. 

In place 

Risk of transmission of 
virus - Risk mitigation 

Staff,  contractors 
and attendees 

• The Guildhall takes its responsibility to help limit the risk of infection 
seriously and has the following measures and requirements in 
place, attendees should: 

• Be double vaccinated. 

• Have a negative Asymptomatic / lateral flow device within 48 hours 
of a meeting. 

• Wear face coverings at all times, unless exempt. 

• Follow Track & Trace requirements - track and trace QR posters 
will be displayed to allow check in. 

• Not attend if their result is positive attendees must and follow 
government guidance regarding isolation: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-
home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-
possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection. 

The Guildhall Trust 
and PCC Facilities 
Team to implement 
and monitor. 

In place 

Risk of transmission of 
virus - Hygiene and 
prevention 

 • Wash hands for 20 seconds using soap and water or hand 
sanitiser. 

• Maintain good hygiene particularly when entering or leaving.    

• Hand sanitiser will be located at the entrance of the building. 

• Hand sanitiser and wipes will be located in the meeting room.  

• Additional cleaning measures are in place, door handles, surfaces, 
etc. 

• No refreshments will be provided. Attendees should bring their own 
water bottles/drinks. 

• All attendees should bring and use their own pens/stationery. 

• Doorways marked, where possible, with entry and exit channels. 

The Guildhall Trust 
and PCC Facilities 
Team to implement 
and monitor. 

In place 



Hazard Who could be 
harmed and how 

All controls required How controls will 
be checked 

Confirmed all in 
place or further 
action required 

• Only one person should use the lift at a time. 

• Attendees should follow entry/exit signage to and around the 
building. 

• Each speaker to have their own microphone.  No sharing of 
microphones.   

PPE Staff,  contractors 
and attendees 

• All attendees must wear a face covering and are encouraged to 
bring their own. 

• Face coverings to be available at the entrance to the Guildhall if 
required. 

• Gloves, anti-bacterial wipes and bin bags to be provide to all events 
staff. 

• Sanitiser available at the entrance and exit of the building and in 
reception areas. 
The following guidance on using face coverings should be followed: 
o Wash/sanitise hands prior to fitting the face covering 
o Avoid touching face or mask, to not contaminate the covering  
o Change face covering if it becomes damp or contaminated 
o Continue to wash hands regularly 

Posters displayed 
Guidance provided in 
advance of meeting 
to all attendees. 

 

In place 

Financial Risk Staff, contractors 
and attendees 

• The council meeting may need to be cancelled at short notice if the 
Covid-19 situation changes due to local outbreaks, local sustained 
community transmission, or a serious and imminent threat to public 
health. 

• Contact details of all attendees held by the event manager to enable 
easy efficient cancellation. 

• Technology in place to move to virtual council meeting if required 
and permitted by legislation. 

Financial 
commitments 
minimised wherever 
possible. 
PCC Insurance 
department aware of 
council meeting. 

In place 

 

Updates • This risk assessment is a live document and will be updated as new information becomes available. 

• All managers should feel free to adapt the measures contained within this risk assessment when assessing the risks for their 
own department's work activities/ premises. 

Further information • Further government information on support during the coronavirus pandemic can be found here 

• HSE guidance, on working safely during the coronavirus pandemic can be found here 

• Staff wellbeing advice during the coronavirus pandemic can be found here 
 
 

 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus/worker-support
https://www.hse.gov.uk/coronavirus/working-safely/index.htm?utm_source=hse.gov.uk&utm_medium=refferal&utm_campaign=coronavirus&utm_term=working-safely&utm_content=home-page-popular
https://intranet.portsmouth.gov.uk/hr/wellbeing/coronavirus/

